## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

March 13, 1965

Dear Mr. President:

I am writing to express to you personally my regret that recent developments in Viet Nam make it impossible for me to visit you in Brazil next month. Since I cannot at this time foresee when the present difficulties will be resolved, I cannot now make any plans to travel outside the United States.

May I also say in connection with Viet Nam that I am most appreciative of the strong public support that you have given to our position there.

I do want you to know that I hope to have an opportunity for a personal exchange of views with you at a mutually convenient time. I have been deeply impressed by the exceptional efforts which you and your Government have been making to strengthen your country and to achieve the goals of the Alliance for Progress during the past year. We know you have been faced with some very difficult problems, and I want you to know that you have our own good will and support in your endeavors.

With warm good wishes.

Sinterely,

His Excellency
Marshal Humberto Castello Branco
President of the Republic of the
United States of Brazil
Brasilia